
February 2024 Minutes 
 
 The Pilsen Skylighters February meeting was called to order on February 15 at 7:29 
PM at the Montpelier Town Hall. The pledges were led by Ruby R and Johnathan S. Rachel 
G took roll call. Rachel G read the January minutes. The minutes were approved as read on 
a motion made by Kalista S and seconded by Claire S. Sophia M gave the treasurer’s report. 
Our current checking account balance is $2,345.81. 
 
Old Business 

1. Time and Talent Update 
a. The book, including all of the bucket prizes, is almost complete. 
b.  4-H is asking for help to set up the raffle on April 6th and on the day of the 

event (April 7th) 
2. Recap of the Tubing Night at Winter Park, everyone had a great time! 
3. Yearly Club calendars are still available if your family has not gotten theirs yet 
4. County-wide calendars are available as well, we have one copy for each family. They 

are hot pink! 
 
New Business 

1. CP Telethon is March 2nd and 3rd 
a. Looking for volunteers to collect at local churches please sign up tonight 
b. We are on air between 4:00 to 5:00 PM on Sunday 
c. Collecting donations at churches will count towards your community service 

requirement 
d. Zelie L made a motion to have the club match up to $100 of the donations 

made tonight. Peter L seconded the motion, it passed. 
2. Community Service Project Opportunity with “Better Life” 

a. Our club agreed that we wanted to paint pots and plant succulents which 
will then be given to those in nursing homes in Kewaunee County 

b. This activity may happen during our April meeting 
3. Millaine gave us an update on the Cedar Crest Ice Cream Creation Contest. Our 

club's creations did not win, but we can enjoy a new ice cream flavor this summer! 
 
Activity - thank you to Rob Funk for making a Leather Craft Project earlier tonight with 
our club members! 
 
Next Meeting- Thursday March 21st at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall… This will be our pizza 
party with Shamrock shakes. We are looking for 4 pails of pre-made Shamrock Shakes. 
Please let Jenny or Lynn know tonight if you can make a pail or email them! We will also 
need a few pizza ovens brought in to make pizzas! Meeting set up for the March meeting 



will be the Szarletta family and clean up will be the Strey family, Katie L, and the 
Hope/Ruby Rezek family. Our meeting was adjourned on a motion made by Riley S and 
seconded by Hope R. 
 

-Rachel G 


